Chief Mark V. Trostel

Colorado State Patrol
700 Kipling St.
Suite 1000
Denver, CO 80215-5865

OLOnAS TOD (3b5) 336 4305
DEPARTMENT FAX (303} 239-4481
OF PUBLIC SAFETY

September 15, 2008

Mr. Glenn Turner

Chairman of the Board

American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators
4301 Wilson Boulevard, Suite 400

Arlington, Virginia 22203

Dear Glenn,

[ am very honored and humbled to receive the AAMVA Martha Irwin Distinguished
Service Award to Highway Safety for 2008. Although I regretfully could not attend the
Annual International Conference in the great state of Florida this year to accept it, I was
presented the award in front of the entire management team of the Colorado State Patrol
on Wednesday, September 10, 2008. The award is very beautiful.

The AAMVA Martha Irwin Award is very prestigious and one that 1 personally will
cherish. Its significance is especially relevant to me, as I have enjoyed a long and
beneficial association with the highway safety professionals that make up AAMVA.
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Directors also, if you would be so kind. Godspeed to AAMVA.

Sincerely,

ok Zeoatd

Colonel Mark V. Trostel
Chief, Colorado State Patrol

Xc:  Neil Schuster, President and CEO - AAMVA
Mr. Selden Fritschner, LE Liaison - AAMVA



